
  

              No.   881 
 

PUBLIC COUNSEL DATA REQUEST 
 

EMPIRE DISTRICT ELECTRIC COMPANY 
CASE NO ER-2004-0570 

 
 
REQUESTED FROM: Kelly Walters 
 
DATE REQUESTED:  August 23, 2004 
 
INFORMATION REQUESTED:  
 
Follow-up to Data Request No. 833.   
a. Please explain fully the reasons for the large jump in capital expenditures budgeted for 

Asbury in 2006 and 2007. 
b. Please explain fully the reasons for the large jump in capital expenditures budgeted for Iatan 

in 2006 and 2007. 
c. Please explain fully the reasons for the large jump in capital expenditures budgeted for 

Energy Center in 2005. 
 
REQUESTED BY:  Michael J. Majoros 
 
INFORMATION  PROVIDED:   See Attachment. 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
The information provided to the Office of the Public Counsel in response to the above information 
request is accurate and complete, and contains no material misrepresentations or omissions based 
upon present facts known to the undersigned.  The undersigned agrees to immediately inform the 
Office of the Public Counsel if any matters are discovered which would materially affect the 
accuracy or completeness of the information provided in response to the above information. 
 
DATE  RECEIVED:_______________________ SIGNED BY: Nancy Moger     
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DR 881 (Follow-up to Data Request No. 833) 
 

a. Asbury – 2006:  8 million was budgeted for the selective catalytic removal (SCR) of NOx.  
                      2007:  16 million was budgeted for  SCR of NOx 

 
b. Iatan – 2006:  2.4 million was budgeted for SCR of NOx 

                         2007:  4.4 million was budgeted for SCR of NOx 
 

c. Energy Center – 2005:  2 million was budgeted for the replacement of stacks 
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